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Message from the President 

 

Hello fellow members, 

Greetings to everyone with the hope you are all well. 

Christmas in August, some of you have been really 

looking forward to this event and a lot of preparation 

and planning has been done to ensure we all had a 
wonderful time. However, due to the current situation re 

COVID-19 the organising Committee have made a 

decision to postpone this event until more information 

is known, rather than put ourselves at 

unnecessary risk.  We are certain, even though it is very 

disappointing, all will agree it's for the best. Plans are 

underway for a Melbourne Cup event at Tiff and Dave’s, 

courtesy of Lyn Martin, and also Christmas at the Blue 

Fin later in December. We have been looking at different 

branch meeting venues but they will still have 

restrictions on attendance numbers. There will be 

further news on this shortly as our next meeting was 

down for 13/8. With our year coming to a close, our AGM 

will be in September and we have had no nominations 

for Secretary, Trip Coordinator or Activity Officer. The 

Branch cannot function without someone in these roles 

and it is too much to ask current MC members to do dual 

roles. They are not long-term positions anymore as our 

aim is to renew the Management Committee every 2-3 

years so please consider using your past experience as it 

is also very healthy for the mind, not just the body, to 

remain active. 

Keep COVID safe and hope to see you all soon. 
Peter. 
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Membership Renewals 

With the cancellation of our meetings, we are unable to 
process your Membership renewals. 
If yours falls due while we are in restrictions please 
contact the National Seniors Australia Head Office on 07 
3233 9198. Alternately you can renew online via your 
membership login.  
We request that you please let Linda or Julie know of 
your new expiry date. It is a requisite of the branch that 
we keep our Branch Membership Register updated. 
We would like to thank members that have already done 
so.  

Members Welfare 

Do you know of any Members who are unwell, had a 

bereavement in the family or feeling down? Often, we are 

not aware so if you know of any Members please let our 

Welfare Officer know. Lorraine Horrocks has kindly 

taken on this important role for our club this year. You 

can contact her on 0409275016. 

Welfare Report 

A sympathy card was sent to Cheryl Williams for the 
passing of her Brother.  

A get well card and flowers for Linda Bird and also a get 
well card and chocolates for Julie Baldwin. 

Val Summerville has had a bad fall and is in PA Hospital. 

Riddle me this 

Turn me on my side and I am everything. Cut me in half 

and I am nothing. What am I? 

Answer: see last page 

 

Happy Birthday To Us – 9 Fabulous Years 
 

Where have the years gone?  This year is certainly 

shaping up to be one of the most challenging for us all.  

Let’s not forget how far we’ve come as a group.  Let’s be 

proud of what we have achieved.  Let’s celebrate the 

great friendships we have made along the way and best 

of all let’s celebrate our Branch’s 9th Birthday. 

 

A Trip Down Memory Lane 

Look at this handsome group posing for the camera at 

Christmas in July 2018 a fun day down at Christmas in 

July a beautiful day at Harrigan’s Restaurant, Calypso Bay.   

Everyone enjoyed a sumptuous meal, a chance to win one 

of the great raffle prizes and best of all wonderful company.   

 

 

 

Member News 

Isn’t this just stunning.  Member Pam Healy’s beautifully 

dressed award-winning doll. The handmade, hand 

painted porcelain doll is a German antique reproduction 

named Daisy Elmira. Her dress is hand knitted from a 

150-year-old heirloom pattern.  The lace on her 

underwear is hand knitted.  She has hand knitted socks, 

handbag and bonnet and handmade leather shoes. 

She earned a blue ribbon, the medallion and the rosette 

at the North Brisbane Doll Circle Show in March this 

year.  Congratulations Pam. 

 

 
 



 

From Head Office NSA 

 

2 Recent Articles from National Seniors 
 

We’re supporting Melbourne during COVID-19 National 

Seniors is using its call service to reach out to seniors in 

Melbourne, including those from a culturally and 
linguistically diverse (CALD) background. National 

Seniors is reaching out to hundreds of people in 

Melbourne’s C0VID-19 ‘hot spots’ providing them with 

emotional and mental health support during their time 

of need. The re-emergence and rapid spread of the virus 

in Melbourne has highlighted the valuable work of our 

team staffing the dedicated telephone hotline (1800 171 

866). To date, our focus has been calling our branch 

members especially in rural and regional areas to ensure 

they are safe and being supported. Already, we’ve made 

some 3,000 calls, speaking with members from more 

than 50 branches. But given the emergency in 

Melbourne National Seniors is partnering with the 

Australian Unity CALD Alliance, expanding the service to 

better support ethnic communities. Specifically, we are 

working with English speakers in Melbourne’s Filipino 

community who can then engage with other ethnic 

groups including the Sudanese, and Thai-Burma border 

Karen people. This positive initiative brings National 

Seniors’ support to CALD communities and helps us 

build an even bigger National Seniors community. The 

COVID-19 Older Persons Information Hotline is another 

service we are providing across the nation. It was 

established in partnership with the Federal Department 

of Health and Ageing and in collaboration with other 

partners, COTA, OPAN and Dementia Australia. Our CEO, 

Professor John McCallum played a key behind the scenes 

role with the government, firstly resulting in the release of 

the COVID-19 Fact Sheet for Older Australians and after 

extensive survey work via Connect with our members over 

a five-week period the government then committed to 

funding the information line.  The service is helping older 

Australians get the critical information they need to stay 

healthy and safe during the pandemic, providing an 

accessible one stop source for personal support, questions 

and up-to-date guidelines. Community feedback tells us 

the service is very helpful in supporting the health and 

wellbeing not only of our members, but other older 

Australians who are feeling isolated and concerned about 

their situation and COVID-19 at this time. 

 

The old and the new 
 
Polling firm Roy Morgan has revealed that Australians 
have overwhelmingly negative feelings about residential 
aged care in contrast to their largely positive feelings 
about the older generation. 
 

 
The research was commissioned by The Royal 
Commission into Aged Care Quality and Safety and was 
carried out between October last year and January of 
this year by phone, polling some 10,518 Australians. 
 

That warm fuzzy feeling 
 
Breaking with convention, the research defined “older 
Australians” or “older people” as those aged 70 years 
and older, asking a series of questions about the way that 
they were viewed by society. 
It found that Australians of all ages thought highly of 
older Australians, with 90 per cent believing they add 
value to our society through their work, knowledge and 
experience. 
“Almost all agreed that society has an obligation to look 
after older people and care for them.” 
A preference to age at home 
The research reinforced the view that older people want 
to remain in their own homes. This view is one that 
National Seniors has advocated to government through 
our ongoing advocacy efforts. 
The desire for older Australians to remain in their own 
home as they age was strong with 80 per cent wanting 
to stay and 62 per cent preferring their own home 
should they need care. 
The research also found that older people prefer support 
from family or friends with general activities at home 
(e.g. shopping, cooking, cleaning and attending medical 
appointments). 
However, there was also a clear preference for paid help 
for the more intensive and personal activities required 
when one gets older (e.g. dressing, eating, going to the 
bathroom and nursing care). There was a view among 
older people that it was inappropriate for family and 
friends to undertake such tasks. 
When it comes to in-home care services, what was the 
most preferred? Keeping the house clean. 
The research also found that only 11-12 per cent 
indicated they wish to downsize from their current 
housing. This is surprising, given the potential benefits 
of downsizing. 
Not only can downsizing make it easier to keep the home 
clean. More importantly, a smaller, more manageable 
home with built-in accessibility features can help older 
people stay in the home as they age and out of residential 
care. 
These benefits were discussed recently in our podcast 
on downsizing.   
Negative view of residential aged care 
But when it comes to residential aged care the response 
was largely negative. 
While overall 73 per cent. of those questioned said such 
facilities were well maintained, 88 per cent believed that 
the residents there were “often lonely” and only 23 per 
cent agreed that residents were “happy”. 
It is no wonder then that the report found that only 25 per 
cent of older people would prefer to say in residential care 
if they needed care. 
It is important to note that more than half of Australians 
said they did not know anyone aged 70 or over who was  

https://nationalseniors.com.au/news/connect-podcast?utm_source=Newsletter&utm_medium=Email&utm_campaign=Connect%20E-News&utm_content=Connect%20E-News%3A%20160720
https://nationalseniors.com.au/news/connect-podcast?utm_source=Newsletter&utm_medium=Email&utm_campaign=Connect%20E-News&utm_content=Connect%20E-News%3A%20160720


 
 
receiving care, with just 44 per cent knowing someone 
of that age receiving care at home and 37 per cent 
knowing someone who was in an aged care facility. 
Interestingly, Australians who had visited an aged care 
facility had more positive views about the facilities than 
those who didn’t. 

Treasurer’s Report 

Treasurer’s Report 22nd July 2020 for period 1st – 30th 
June 2020 The National Seniors Forest Lake Cash 
Account for the period began with an opening balance of 
$8,835.04, received income of $ 0.07 incurred expenses 
of $ 234.00 with a closing balance of $8,601.11 made up 
as shown of:  
Balance at Bank: $2,447.30  
Heritage Term Deposit $6,033.81 
Petty Cash & Floats $ 120.00  
The closing balance of $8,601.11 includes committed 
monies held for,  
First Aid $ 176.00  
Seniors Week BBQ $ 900.00  
Trips $ 26.00  
This leaves the Branch with a total of $7,499.11 in 
available funds at the end of June. Over the full year our 
available funds decreased by $1,592.59, we need to 
consider how best to raise funds to cover such deficits. 
Another point to be aware of is that we also need to 
ensure Trips and Activities costs are fully funded by 
those participating. This not only includes the trip or 
activity but any additional costs of items such as snacks, 
lollies, decorations, raffle prizes etc.  

Very encouraging message about Senior 

Citizens - Submitted by Margaret Taylor 

Brains of older people are slow because they know so 

much. People do not decline mentally with age, it just 

takes them longer to recall facts because they have 

more information in their brains, scientists believe. 

Much like a computer struggles as the hard drive gets 

full, so too do humans take longer to access 

information when their brain is full. 

Researchers say this slowing down process is not the 

same as cognitive decline. The human brain works 
slower in old age said Dr Michael Ramscar, but only 

because we have stored more information over time. 

The brains of older people do not get weak. On the 

contrary, they simply know more. 

Also, older people often go to another room to get 

something and when they get there wondering what 

they came for. It is NOT a memory problem, it is 

nature’s way of making older people do more 

exercise. 

So there. Now when I reach for a word or a name, I 

won’t excuse myself by saying “I’m having a senior 

moment”. Now I’ll say “My hard disk is full!” 

 

On the lighter side 

 

 

 

 



 
In the following analysis the French Professor Bruno 
Dubois, Director of the Institute of Memory and 
Alzheimer's Disease (IMMA) at La Pitié-Salpêtrière - 
Paris Hospitals, addresses the subject in a rather 
reassuring way: 
  
"If anyone is aware of his memory problems, he does 

not have Alzheimer's" 

1. I forget the names of families. 

2. I do not remember where I put some things. 
 

It often happens in people 60 years and older that they 

complain that they lack memory. "The information is 

always in the brain, it is the "processor" that is lacking." 

 

This is "Anosognosia" or temporary forgetfulness. 

 

Half of people 60 and older have some symptoms that 

are due to age rather than disease. 

The most common cases are: 

- forgetting the name of a person, 

- going to a room in the house and not remembering 

why we were going there, 

- a blank memory for a movie title or actor, an actress, 

- a waste of time searching where we left our glasses or 

keys . 

 

After 60 years most people have such a difficulty, which 

indicates that it is not a disease but rather a 

characteristic due to the passage of years . 

 

Many people are concerned about these oversights 

hence the importance of the following statement: 

"Those who are conscious of being forgetful have no 

serious problem of memory" 

"Those who suffer from a memory illness or 

Alzheimer's, are not aware of what is happening." 

 

Professor Bruno Dubois, reassures the majority of 

people concerned about their oversights: 

 

"The more we complain about memory loss, the less 

likely we are to suffer from memory sickness." 

 

 

 

Now, for a little neurological test.... 
 
Only use your eyes. 
 
1- Find the C in the table below! 
 
 
OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO 
OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO 
OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO 
OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO 
OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO 
OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO 
OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOCOOOOOOOOOOO 
OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO 
OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO 
OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO 
OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO 
 

2- If you have already found the C, then find the 6 in the 
table below. 
 
99999999999999999999999999999999999999999999999 
99999999999999999999999999999999999999999999999 
99999999999999999999999999999999999999999999999 
69999999999999999999999999999999999999999999999 
99999999999999999999999999999999999999999999999 
99999999999999999999999999999999999999999999999 
 

3- Now find the N in the table below. 
Attention, it's a little more difficult! 
 
MMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMNMM 
MMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMM 
MMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMM 
MMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMM 
MMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMMM 
 

If you pass these three tests without a problem: 
- you can cancel your annual visit to the neurologist. 
- your brain is in decent working shape! 
- you are far from having any relationship with 
Alzheimer's. 
 
Share this with your over-60-friends, it can be 
reassuring. 
 

 



Riddle Answer: 
The number 8. 

Explanation: On 
its side, the number 

8 looks like an 
infinity symbol. 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the Lions for  

the use of their facilities for  

our meetings 

 

 

 

 

 
For all your banking needs 

 see the friendly Branch team 
or contact the Heritage Bank 

on 34122360 

The Committee would like to thank all the supporters 
of the NSA Forest Lake Branch for photocopying or 
printing newsletters, meeting minutes and agendas, 
financial reports and other support material. 

 

 

 

 

 

Special thanks to our  

Newsletter sponsor. 3271 2595. 

Forest Lake Mobile Service 


